



## ISLA VISTA COMMUNITY RELATIONS COMMITTEE

1/12/2021, 8:30 PM

Online vote

### CALL TO ORDER by Humberto Rico at 8:30PM

#### A. ATTENDANCE

##### A-1. Roll Call

Name	Note:	Name	Note:
Humberto Rico	Present	Chelsea Kim	Present
Abraham Del Rio Castillo	Present	Daniel Nikravi	absent
Anisha Kandala	absent	Hannah Horrenstein	absent
Erin Valenzuela	absent	Natalia Dubon	absent
Angel Ramon	absent	Yiu On	Present
Jennie Wu	Present	Savina	Present
Karsten Kolbe	Present		

*Ice Breaker:*

##### A-2. Excused Absences

*MOTION/SECOND: Abraham/Savina*

*Motion to excuse Motion Anisha*

*ACTION: voice vote*

##### A-3. Proxies

*MOTION/SECOND:*

*Motion to accept*

*ACTION:*

*"Before we begin, we acknowledge that the lands this University was built*

*upon were founded upon exclusions and erasures of many Indigenous peoples,*

*including those on whose lands it is located, the villages and unceded*

*territories of the Chumash people."*

#### B. PUBLIC FORUM

- Luis from IVPRD. Presenting a Valentine events which involves cookie decorating. They need sponsorship to buy about 75 cookie kits. He showed us an excel sheet of what they want sponsored. It's a virtual event, where participants can register through Shoreline. The kits would be picked up January 29th from 3 pm to 5pm.
- Kelly Yang is looking to become part of IVCRC. She is interested in Social Media position or events coordinator. Had a trivia idea for IV week.

#### C. REPORTS

##### C-1. Advisor & Staff Reports

**a. Humberto Rico**

- i. Welcome Back!
- ii. Chair Meeting with Anisha and Abraham
  1. Pretty short.
- iii. Finally have a probable location for our food service project (will let Yiu-On fill y'all in).
- iv. Meeting with the Pardall Governance board on Friday with Yiu-On.
- v. IV week project idea:
  1. Interview different members of the Isla Vista Community
  2. Record these interviews and compile it into a short video that we can release during IV week.
  3. Student leaders, permanent residents, SGYC staffers, IVRPD staffers, etc.
  4. Advertise this event on FB and slack so we could get plenty of participants!
  5. Tip jar

**b. Abraham Del Rio Castillo**

- i. Luis from IVRPD
  1. Invoice from IVRPD to reimburse them for lights project
  2. Introduced a Valentine's event that he will give more info on
- ii. Meeting with Bert
  1. IV week should be week 7 or week 8
  2. Decided on 4 groups of two and 1 group of three
- iii. Meeting with Bert and Kelly
  1. Interviewed Kelly for the Social Media position
  2. Told Kelly IVCRC would vote on her appointment today
- iv. Catherine the IVP
  1. Let her know that Sarah Jeon resigned from IVCRC and that we would be appointing a new member today
- v. Retroactive Honoraria
  1. Deadline is this Sunday January 17th at 11:45 pm
- vi. New IVCRC Meeting time
  1. Fill out right now if you
  2. Deadline is this Friday January 15th
  3. Link to poll: <https://www.when2meet.com/?10694238-vK5nI>

**C-2. Member Reports**

**a. Yiu-On Li**

- i. Budget: \$130,174.27 (have spent about 45% of our starting budget since fall quarter)
- ii. Completed and sent funding requests for Lean On Me, Isla Vista Youth Projects, and Beloved Community.
- iii. Extended funding deadlines for three of St. George Youth Center's grants. Some are overdue—will follow up.
- iv. Houseless care packages project
  1. AmeriCorps
    - a. Offering to lend us their space
    - b. Have suggested times: Wednesday or Friday, 10am–2:30pm PST
  2. Meeting with Pardall Board on Friday to discuss using Pardall Center (currently second choice)
- v. Nudge regarding [unanswered email](#) from GreenChoice.
- vi. [General Campus Involvement Fair](#) signups
  1. Virtual tabling event
  2. Deadline Friday, January 22, 12pm PST

vii. Campus organization workshops? Happening now. Required to be considered active in the 2020–2021 school year.

1. RCO Orientation (at least one officer required)
2. Real Talk with the National Conflict Resolution Center (at least one officer required)
3. Gaucho Back: Bystander Intervention (at least three officers required)
4. Meet with a SEAL peer advisor (at least one officer required)

viii. IV Week idea

1. Prompt: What do you miss about IV? If you've never been to IV before, what are you looking forward to experiencing in IV?
2. Responses can be anything, from text to music to video.
3. Solicit responses for those responses from IV community members and UCSB students, also in any format.
4. Kind of like a call-and-response thing.
5. Present as a series of posts or a video project on social media.

D. Savina suggested yoga, self defense, and bob ross ideas for IV week.

E. Chelsea suggested a Jeopardy night for IV week, among us night, and a film screening.

F. Allina made us feel good about ourselves and likes our IV week ideas. Also gave us the link to a workshop that awards students financially for attending the workshop. Here is the link

<https://cff.as.ucsb.edu/>

G. Karsten mentioned retroactive honoraria deadline and also an authorized signer work shop this friday.

#### **D. ACCEPTANCE of AGENDA**

*MOTION/SECOND:*

*Motion to accept today's agenda.*

*ACTION:*

#### **E. ACCEPTANCE of MINUTES**

*MOTION/SECOND:*

*Motion to approve minutes*

*ACTION:*

#### **ACCEPTANCE of Luis from IVPRD funding request**

*MOTION/SECOND: Abraham/Savina*

*Motioned to table for next week*

*ACTION: voice vote*

#### **ACCEPTANCE of Luis from IVPRD funding request**

*MOTION/SECOND: Abraham/Savina*

*Motioned to table for next week*

*ACTION: voice vote*

#### **ACCEPTANCE of appointing Kelly Yang to Social Media position**

*MOTION/SECOND: Abraham/Savina*

*Motioned to table for next week*

*ACTION: voice vote*

## **F. ACTION ITEMS**

### **F-2. Old Business:**

### **F-3. New Business:**

## **G. DISCUSSION ITEMS**

## **H. REMARKS**

## **I. ADJOURNMENT @ 9:42pm**

*MOTION/SECOND: Savina/Chelsea*

*ACTION: voice vote*